
Chat transcript – DLC Business Meeting 
 
from Cindy Etkin to everyone:    3:31 PM 
DLC Agenda: https://www.fdlp.gov/file-download/download/public/24739 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    3:31 PM 
@Jenny, we are about to give you updates in this meeting. 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    3:32 PM 
Thanks! So used to it in the opening part of day 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    3:32 PM 
@Jenny, or are you meaning GPO/LCSM updates? 
 
from Gwen Sinclair to everyone:    3:32 PM 
Here 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    3:33 PM 
YES - sorry - GPO/LCSM. But DLC update is more important 
 
from DLC - Hayley Johnson to everyone:    3:33 PM 
https://www.fdlp.gov/file-download/download/public/24738 
 
from Gwen Sinclair (privately):    3:33 PM 
I can't unmute again, sorry!  
to Gwen Sinclair (privately):    3:33 PM 
I believe I just learned that this environment only lets so many people be panelists! 
to Gwen Sinclair (privately):    3:34 PM 
I have tried several times to set you to be a panelist. 
to Gwen Sinclair (privately):    3:34 PM 
Let me troubleshoot on the back end. 
 
from Gwen Sinclair (privately):    3:34 PM 
Thx! 
 
from DLC - Valerie Glenn to everyone:    3:34 PM 
Thank you Jen, for being such a great Chair!! 
 
from DLC - Josh Finnell to all panelists:    3:34 PM 
Thank YOU, Jen! 
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    3:34 PM 
Thank you Jen! 
 
from DLC - Angela Bonnell to everyone:    3:35 PM 
Thank you, Jen! 
 



from Ester McShepared to everyone:    3:35 PM 
Thank you! 
 
from DLC - Josh Finnell to all panelists:    3:35 PM 
Thank you, Amy! 
 
from DLC - Valerie Glenn to everyone:    3:36 PM 
Congrats Amy! 
 
from DLC - Hayley Johnson to everyone:    3:36 PM 
Congrats, Amy! 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    3:36 PM 
Yea, Amy! Thank you! 
 
from DLC - Kelly Smith to everyone:    3:36 PM 
Thanks and congrats Amy 
 
from Cindy Etkin to everyone:    3:36 PM 
Congratulations, Amy! 
 
from DLC - Amy Laub to everyone:    3:36 PM 
Thank you 
to DLC - Gwen Sinclair (privately):    3:36 PM 
Kelly was able to promote you. Hmpf! I have no idea why I couldn't. 
 
from DLC - Angela Bonnell to everyone:    3:36 PM 
Thank you, Amy! :) 
 
from DLC - Gwen Sinclair (privately):    3:37 PM 
Thanks! 
to DLC - Gwen Sinclair (privately):    3:37 PM 
That was Kelly actually! I think I was trying to promote your "Gwen Sinclair" while Kelly promoted your 
"DLC - Gwen Sinclair" Ha! 
 
from DLC - Jen Kirk to everyone:    3:38 PM 
Congrats and thank you Angie! 
 
from DLC - Angela Bonnell to everyone:    3:40 PM 
Thank you, Kelly! 
 
from DLC - Kelly Smith to everyone:    3:41 PM 
Please contact abonne@ilstu.edu and/or k5smith@ucsd.edu if interested in joining CDSS as a 
community member 
 
from Elisabeth Garner to everyone:    3:42 PM 
Jane was great to work with! 
 



from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    3:44 PM 
I'll miss Jane. :( 
 
from Daniel Cornwall to everyone:    3:44 PM 
Jane Canfield was a tireless trainer! 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    3:44 PM 
Thanks to all DLC members - especially those completing their termd 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    3:45 PM 
term*s* 
 
from Cindy Etkin to everyone:    3:45 PM 
Impacts of COVID Working Group Report: https://fdlp.gov/file-repository-item/first-report-depository-
library-councils-working-group-long-term-impacts-covid  
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    3:45 PM 
Shout out to Jane Canfield: she hosted  great presentations.   
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    3:46 PM 
+1 Keven 
 
from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:    3:46 PM 
+1 Keven 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    3:47 PM 
DLC attendees transitioned to zoom meetings due to DLC presenting hybrid meetings for years 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    3:47 PM 
Please contact aimee.quinn@nau.edu, amoye@depaul.edu, amy.laub@uky.edu, or 
rob.mead@courts.wa.gov if you are interested in serving as a community member on UCUP. 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    3:48 PM 
I too will miss Jane so very much.  Her work for public access to government information and access to 
underserved communities will be hard to replac e. 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    3:50 PM 
+1 Aimee 
 
from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:    3:51 PM 
+1 Aimee 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    3:53 PM 
Anyone here able to share these comments with Jane? She may not realize her impact on such a broad 
audience. 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    3:54 PM 
I can. 



 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    3:54 PM 
+ Jenny 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    3:55 PM 
Thanks Aimee 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    3:55 PM 
Thank you, Aimee! 
 
from Charlie Amiot to everyone:    3:56 PM 
I have questions about the 19 depostories leaving/soon leaving. Not sure where to ask that. 
 
from Cindy Etkin to everyone:    3:56 PM 
GPO Responses to Fall 2023 Recommendations: https://www.fdlp.gov/sites/default/files/gpo-director-
halpern-responses-dlc-fall-2023-recommendations-04162024.pdf  
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    3:57 PM 
GOOD Question, Charlie! 
 
from Andrea Stelljes to everyone:    3:57 PM 
+ Charlie. I'm wondering the same thing. 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    3:58 PM 
+1 Charlie 
 
from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:    3:58 PM 
+1 Charlie 
 
from DLC - Kelly Smith to everyone:    4:03 PM 
+1 Aimee 
 
from DLC - Amy Laub to everyone:    4:03 PM 
+1 Aimee 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:04 PM 
So agree with Aimee and Jen.  Still somewhat in a daze from so many rapid changes. 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:04 PM 
+1 Sinai 
 
from DLC - Hayley Johnson to everyone:    4:05 PM 
Thanks, Jen! 
 
from Shari Laster to everyone:    4:05 PM 
This is a great recommendation, thank you DLC! 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:05 PM 



+1 Shari 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    4:05 PM 
Strong agreement, Susanne. Thanks for great work, GPO! 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:07 PM 
Thanks Council, btw, for letting the peanut gallery have a back channel. 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:07 PM 
mmmm peanuts 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:07 PM 
lol 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:07 PM 
+1 Gwen - yes! 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:08 PM 
And for new library directors  
 
from Brylynn K. Ellis to everyone:    4:08 PM 
That would be amazing! I'm not a new coordinator but I'm picking up a FDLP collection that wasn't 
maintained and I always have questions 
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    4:08 PM 
We've talked about having a mentor program in the past- we need to find a way to connect people 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:08 PM 
 I feel like it's a "pretzel gallery" here. 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:08 PM 
lol 
 
from Charlie Amiot to everyone:    4:08 PM 
+1 Kate 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:08 PM 
oh I miss those afternoon hot pretzels at past DLCs 
 
from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:    4:08 PM 
+1 Susanne 
 
from DLC - Valerie Glenn to everyone:    4:09 PM 
FDLP 101 
 
from Brylynn K. Ellis to everyone:    4:09 PM 
That's also be a great webinar series 
 



from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:    4:09 PM 
+1 Valerie 
 
from DLC - Gwen Sinclair to everyone:    4:10 PM 
+1 Josh! 
 
from Charlie Amiot to everyone:    4:10 PM 
+1 Josh 
 
from Ella Shurr to everyone:    4:10 PM 
+1 Josh 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    4:10 PM 
+1 Josh 
 
from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:    4:10 PM 
+1 Josh 
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    4:10 PM 
can we get a list of new people and pair them with an experienced person before the conference and a 
"room" / program for questions 
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    4:10 PM 
+1 Josh 
 
from Scott Briggs to everyone:    4:10 PM 
+1 Josh reasons to give to administrations. 
 
from Brylynn K. Ellis to everyone:    4:10 PM 
I think council because of course GPO would want FDLPs to stay 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:11 PM 
I think this is a great thing for Council to take up 
 
from Angela J.A. Kent to everyone:    4:11 PM 
Agree with Gwen 
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    4:12 PM 
+1 Gwen 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:12 PM 
AGREE that more DLC Meetings like this would be eXcellent! This particular meeting has been VERY 
informative.  My situation is unique: we have a new Director who is keen on not only leaving the FDLP, 
but on destroying the historical collection.  
 
from DLC - Amy Laub to everyone:    4:12 PM 
+1 Josh and Gwen 
 



from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:12 PM 
there are 2 pieces to that. there's outreach to library directors and then there's outreach to library 
coordinators 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:12 PM 
yes, two sheets 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:12 PM 
but you also need to give coordinators support for them advocating to their directors 
 
from Scott Briggs to everyone:    4:13 PM 
+1 James 
 
from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:    4:13 PM 
+1 James 
 
from Amy Fitch to everyone:    4:13 PM 
+1 James 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:13 PM 
there was a question in the chat earlier today from a coordinator that points to that need 
 
from Andrea Stelljes to everyone:    4:13 PM 
Part of the question was for training for new coordinators which is separate from a sheet for directors 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:14 PM 
+1 James 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:14 PM 
Not everyone here is on godort, i would guess 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:14 PM 
Sinai: Correct! 
 
from Holly Chambers to everyone:    4:14 PM 
@Keven does your director think all documents are online?  Or perhaps thay don't care. 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:14 PM 
or on govdoc-l 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:14 PM 
CORRECT! 
 
from Charlie Amiot to everyone:    4:14 PM 
It's those pesky ALA memberships fees that keeps me out of GODORT. 
 
from Bill Sudduth to everyone:    4:15 PM 
The statement might be more meaningful if it comes from the agency and council.   



 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:15 PM 
we could crowdsource the sheets 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:15 PM 
to help council and gpo 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:15 PM 
+1 Sinai 
 
from Ester McShepared to everyone:    4:16 PM 
BOTH 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:16 PM 
@Holly BOTH.  And much ignorance sprinkled in.  We have been a depository since the 1950's.   
 
from Bill Sudduth to everyone:    4:16 PM 
In some states communications from ALA or its constituent parts is a non-starter (politically). 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:16 PM 
good point Bill 
 
from Joshua Olsen to everyone:    4:17 PM 
I found my regional to be helpful in this regard. Since a lot of people have seen the move to a digital 
FDLP as somehow equaling leaving the FDLP. More formal one pagers would be a boon. 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:17 PM 
Sorrry - jumping out for a reference question. Might be back. Thanks Councilmembers 
 
from DLC - Kelly Smith to everyone:    4:17 PM 
I had my hand up to comment before vote. I'm not understanding what difference would exist between 
two separate sheets. 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:17 PM 
With the help of our Regional Coordinator and the GPO I have so far been able to stand in the gap for the 
FDLP.  
 
from DLC - Jen Kirk to everyone:    4:18 PM 
sorry, Kelly.  
 
from DLC - Kelly Smith to everyone:    4:18 PM 
no worries 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:18 PM 
+1 Aimee. Yes!!  
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:18 PM 
good job Keven! 



 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:19 PM 
Give time for thought and reflection. And to meet with newbies in between meetings 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:19 PM 
+1 Aimee! 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:19 PM 
and a lot since Fall 2023 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:19 PM 
@ Joshua Thanks! 
 
from DLC - Angela Bonnell to everyone:    4:19 PM 
F2F was far superior to an online session :) 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:19 PM 
@James THANKS! 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:19 PM 
These is consistently the most exhausting professional meetings I attend. It's better in person. 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:20 PM 
*are 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:20 PM 
Especially since virtual must account for time zones, unlike in person. That means each day is only half a 
day 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:21 PM 
I CAN'T retire! I have an FDLP Collection to save!  
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:21 PM 
I miss the Spring conference in-person. It cost less  to fly across country than to drive to DC and get a 
hotel room 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:21 PM 
+1 Keven! You go!! 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    4:21 PM 
I applaud you and will help you all I can Keven McGinn! 
 
from Amy Fitch to everyone:    4:21 PM 
+Kevin 
 
from Holly Chambers to everyone:    4:22 PM 
+1 Keven 
 



from Amy Fitch to everyone:    4:22 PM 
oops +1 Keven 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:23 PM 
MANY Thanks, Council! I need all the help I can get.  I fly solo in my GOV DOC Department! 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:25 PM 
we should have collection development stewards who are charged with feeding GPO with unreported 
docs. 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:26 PM 
+1 James 
 
from Daniel Cornwall to everyone:    4:26 PM 
+1 James 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:26 PM 
+1 James  
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    4:28 PM 
They can be the same 
 
from Cindy Etkin to everyone:    4:28 PM 
GPO Budget Justifications: https://www.gpo.gov/who-we-are/our-agency/congressional-relations 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:29 PM 
over time, GPO budgets have been stagnant or falling though digital colleciton development and 
preservation are potentially MORE expensive than a print program 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:29 PM 
thanks cindy 
 
from Angela J.A. Kent to everyone:    4:29 PM 
Agree with Suzanne. Especially if the costs outline the cost of maintaining digitization and digital pubs. 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    4:30 PM 
Also agree with Susanne about costs! 
 
from Angela J.A. Kent to everyone:    4:30 PM 
And possibly how digital development is shared across the entire GPO functions. 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:30 PM 
2010 approp $147,461,000, 2024 approp 132,488,000 (Requested) 
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    4:31 PM 
As someone mentioned in the chat earlier- digital isn't free. Knowing how much is costs to keep these 
publications accessable, to improve access and such is good information to have. (thinking about the Just 
Google it Act from years ago).  



 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:31 PM 
https://www.gpo.gov/docs/default-source/congressional-relations-pdf-files/budget-submission/budget-
justification-fiscal-year-2024.pdf 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:31 PM 
+1 Susanne 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:32 PM 
+1 Susanne 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:33 PM 
the sheer amount of exec branch publishing has exploded with only a very very small number of those 
publications making it into the CGP/National Collection. GPO needs funding to actually build 
infrastructure for exec agencies to digitally publish 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:33 PM 
Sorry if I missed it (had to pop out for some phone calls) - did we get any inforamtion about the 19 
libraries leaving? 
 
from Suzanne Ebanues to everyone:    4:33 PM 
Each type of partnership, Digital content contributor, etc., have a template MOA which has standard 
language. The standard language includes clauses about termination. There are smaple MOAs at 
https://fdlp.gov/about/partnerships. 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:34 PM 
the "national collection" is for all intents and purposes a "congressional collection" 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:35 PM 
There needs to be regular check-ins by GPO with the partner FDLs, especially when the coordinator 
changes.  The IU floppy disc project was created (a LONG time ago) by one coordinator, and then was 
deactivated under the next coordinator at the request of their admin.  They might not have had 
knowledge of the MOA with GPO. 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:35 PM 
+ jennifer! 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:36 PM 
+1 Jennifer!! 
 
from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:    4:37 PM 
+ Jennifer 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:37 PM 
When coordinator changes - and when director changes 
 
from Becki White to everyone:    4:37 PM 



Are coordinators at partner FDLs required to notify GPO when they are leaving, so GPO can work with 
them and their successor on keeping things going? 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:38 PM 
+1 Jenny! 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:38 PM 
yes the time to check in on a partnership is NOT when the library partner has decided to stop doing what 
they signed up to do 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:38 PM 
+1 Jenny 
 
from Jacqui Celecia to everyone:    4:38 PM 
+ Becky 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:38 PM 
Make it easier for us to communicate with GPO please.   
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:39 PM 
@Becki - it's not always possible to notify GPO. Example - I had a baby at 6 months and couldn't give my 
employer much notice, let alone GPO.  and he's fine - going to be 19 on Saturday 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:39 PM 
<3 Jenny! 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:39 PM 
YES jennifer! It is so cumbersome to communicate with GPO. 
 
from Janelle Nash to everyone:    4:39 PM 
I don't remember that being in the agreement that I was part of 
 
from Brent Abercrombie to everyone:    4:40 PM 
A sucession clause for a MOA? 
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    4:40 PM 
Jennifer- are you asking for a quicker turnaround for askGPO or another way to contact them (phone, 
chat) 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:40 PM 
+1 Brent 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:40 PM 
It's hard to keep track of what login credentials to use for which GPO channels.  And if I forget the 
password, it takes forever to reset.   
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:40 PM 
Jennifer: yesssssssss 



 
from DLC - Angela Bonnell to everyone:    4:41 PM 
"In the event ISU can no longer perform their responsibilities under the terms of this agreement, notify 
GPO at least ninety (90) days before termination of their responsibilities so that GPO can arrange for an 
alternative method of access." 
 
from Janelle Nash to everyone:    4:41 PM 
Jennifer +1 
 
from DLC - Angela Bonnell to everyone:    4:41 PM 
This is what our MOU states. 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:41 PM 
And it isn't always clear which part of GPO communication web pages we are to use for which topic. 
Sorry - not well written, I am working on a reference question too 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:41 PM 
@Susanne -- logging in to communicate anything is sometimes a barrier.  I give up too easily.  LOL   
 
from Scott Matheson to everyone:    4:41 PM 
The agreements are here: https://www.fdlp.gov/about/partnerships along with the list of current 
partnerships 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:42 PM 
+1 Brent! 
 
from Angela J.A. Kent to everyone:    4:43 PM 
Agree 
 
from DLC - Angela Bonnell to everyone:    4:43 PM 
I agree  
 
from DLC - Amy Laub to everyone:    4:43 PM 
+1 Valerie 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:44 PM 
GPO has always answered me very promptly! Just saying... 
 
from Becki White to everyone:    4:44 PM 
Thank you, Scott! 
 
from Elisabeth Garner to everyone:    4:44 PM 
@Jennifer, regarding passwords, yes!  I keep a Word document in my Sharepoint folder with all the 
various passwords I need for GPO related sites 
 
from Tom Rohrig to everyone:    4:45 PM 
+ Garner 
 



from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:45 PM 
And if you want to report a lost document but are no longer at an FDLP  library.... 
 
from Joshua Olsen to everyone:    4:46 PM 
GPO is responsive, but yes just knowing where to login and with what credentials can be a barrier. If the 
last coordinator left abruptly or without training their replacement. 
 
from Charlie Amiot to everyone:    4:46 PM 
19 libraries. 
 
from Charlie Amiot to everyone:    4:46 PM 
Are leaving/left. 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:46 PM 
I'll bring my comment back to the top (er... bottom) of the chat: the sheer amount of exec branch 
publishing has exploded with only a very very small number of those publications making it into the 
CGP/National Collection. GPO needs funding to actually build infrastructure for exec agencies to digitally 
publish 
 
 
from Charlie Amiot to everyone:    4:47 PM 
Isn't it up from 3? 
 
from Brent Abercrombie to everyone:    4:47 PM 
Indiana had/has a few libraries leaving and that caught my attention. 
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    4:47 PM 
It would be good know why they are leaving. 
 
from Scott Matheson to everyone:    4:47 PM 
LSCM carefully tracks depository libraries that ask about the process for relinquishing FDLP status. Calls 
are arranged with library staff and their designated regional coordinators. Many libraries that are at 
some point included in this count decide to remain in the FDLP after those discussions. 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:47 PM 
GPO is great at answering my questions, if I can remember how to log in.  I use multiple browsers on 
multiple computers.  But GPO response time is great. 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:47 PM 
@Brent - yes, too many lndiana libraries leaving.  
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:47 PM 
why does it make sense that libraries would leave as we move to digital? wasn't the idea that digital 
would lower the burden & encourage people to stay? 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:47 PM 
May I just say - recnetly these have been pleasant meetings. When I first attended DLC as a coordinator, 
Council was holding GPO to account. Kudos to Superintendent of Docs and DLC members.  



 
from Chris Brown to everyone:    4:48 PM 
It is unusual. Here are the number of FDLs annually according th GPO Annual Reports:2017 = 1143 
2018 = 1133 
2019 = 1120 
2020 = 1100 
2021 = 1113 
2022 = 1110  
2023= 1106   
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:48 PM 
Sessions for directors and IT staff may be helpful for coordinators who want to remain in program 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:48 PM 
yes 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:49 PM 
@Joshua Agree! Thank you.  
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:49 PM 
perhaps. but exec branch agencies are basically ignoreing T44 now 
 
from Elisabeth Garner to all panelists:    4:50 PM 
By remaining in the FDLP, we can still receive many, many free catalog records from MARCIVE.....so many 
of our online records are relavant to our students here at the University 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:50 PM 
but GPO *could* provide services to exec branch agencies 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:50 PM 
@James -- publishing and archiving!  Documents on websites disappear when presidential 
administrations change.  This information needs to be captured and archived.   
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:50 PM 
agencies don't work with GPO because they have no need to work w GPO. 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:51 PM 
Also - reaching Exec Agency staff training? I spent a bit of time explaining to a local office of an exec 
branch about GPO and submitting newsletters to CGP, etc. Up until then, my research guide was the 
archive for the newsletters. It was great to see content in CGP 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:51 PM 
so if GPO provided a service to agencies, maybe they'd work with GPO 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:51 PM 
+1 James on all those comments 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:51 PM 



then the only other option is for the FDLP community to crowdsource unreported docs 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:52 PM 
James - we should be doing that anyway. At least as we come across them. Just out of civic duty and 
professional interest 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:53 PM 
We need in-person conference so I can meet my on-line mentors from a distance 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:53 PM 
@Jennifer end of term crawl 2024 is gearing up to try and capture/archive .gov/.mil websites and 
publications 
 
from Elisabeth Garner to all panelists:    4:53 PM 
@Jenny, cheers to an in-person conference! :) 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:53 PM 
agreed Jenny. I've always hoped to flood GPO with unreported docs so they'd have to hire more 
catalogers :-) 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:53 PM 
@James, but  . . . broken links.   
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:53 PM 
I mean I'd meet the up close - the mentoring is from a distance. Thank goodness it's the end of the day 
for me 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:54 PM 
Time to give and end of term crawl webinar, James. 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:54 PM 
me and my acq staffer target 10 agencies and then I also track on news etc to catch them 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:54 PM 
WOULD love in- person!  
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:55 PM 
(or "my acq staff and I" sorry for the grammatical error) 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:55 PM 
Here's my terrible joke - my son made up when 8 or 10 (some have heard it already).  Where does sue 
put her boat? Su Docs her boat at the pier.  I'm proud he knew enough about my work to make up such a 
terrible joke 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:55 PM 
James, you and your posse 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:55 PM 



Jenny that's adorable. 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:56 PM 
@jennifer yeah broken links. but that's what internet archive's wayback machine is for. And I'd love to 
extract actual documents from web crawls to have individual docs cataloged 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:56 PM 
Shout Out! Susanne and Mamy 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:56 PM 
Amy 
 
from Cassandra Wenzel to everyone:    4:56 PM 
Congratulations Susanne! 
 
from Cassandra Wenzel to everyone:    4:56 PM 
And Amy! 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:56 PM 
welcome new DLC members! 
 
from DLC - Valerie Glenn to everyone:    4:56 PM 
Congratulations all! 
 
from Daniel Cornwall to everyone:    4:56 PM 
Congrats all! Thanks for serving! 
 
from DLC - Gwen Sinclair to everyone:    4:57 PM 
Welcome! 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:57 PM 
Congrats to Susanne! 
 
from DLC - Aimee Quinn to everyone:    4:57 PM 
Welcome all! 
 
from Andrea Stelljes to everyone:    4:57 PM 
Thank you!  
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:57 PM 
@sinal I have a posse?!!!! 
 
from Celina Nichols McDonald to everyone:    4:57 PM 
Congratulations! 
 
from DLC - Susanne Caro to everyone:    4:57 PM 
Thank you, council! 
 



from Kate Pitcher to everyone:    4:57 PM 
Congratulations new DLC members!! 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:57 PM 
d, how many know about FDLP 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:57 PM 
lol James, acq 
 
from Jenny Groome to everyone:    4:57 PM 
If you have a library board, how many know about FDLP? 
 
from Kate Irwin-Smiler to everyone:    4:58 PM 
Thanks DLC & GPO! 
 
from James Jacobs to everyone:    4:58 PM 
oh did I say staff or posse? I like having a posse better 
 
from Sinai Wood to everyone:    4:58 PM 
"me and my" 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:58 PM 
Thank you, DLC, for inspirtation.   
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:58 PM 
INSPIRATION!   oops... 
 
from Keven McGinn to everyone:    4:59 PM 
I wish I had a posse... 
 
from Jennifer Morgan to everyone:    4:59 PM 
Thank you DLC and GPO!! 


